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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Cirilo Diaz 423-4359(C) 
  riomio51@sbcglobal.net 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 943-3734 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Jesse Manansala 828-4901(H) 209-6110(C) 
 isdabes@hotmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
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Lina Salas – Jesse Manansala’s Sister 

Eva Diaz, Patricia Diaz, Adela Diaz, Grace Diaz & Benjamin Diaz – Cirilo Jr.’s Sister’s & Brother 

 

 

Dr. Quirino (Jack) Diacajo (foot infection) 

Mike Mercer – (radiation treatment, 5 days a week for 28 sessions) 

George Kubeck – (recovering from a stroke)       Eugene St. Amant - (recovering from a stroke) 

Frank Faecke     Dr. Paredes Modesto Jr 

Ray Richmond (continued healing & for his family) 

Robert Escobar (improved health)     John Oliver     Al Castellano 

. George Limar     Mario Bica (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Ed Dunn (heart issues) – David Dunn’s Brother 

Adela Perez (kidney problems)     Robert Shun (hospice) 

Barbara Newman – Paul Nwman’s Mother 

 Michelle Serb     Kelly Ann Ford-Hrris (Bone cancer) 

Martha Wilcox (cancer treatment) Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  

- Family & Friends of John Oliver 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 

 
 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 
 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 Happy New Year to all of you! May this New Year bring you and your family many 

blessings and good health. Please pray for our brother knights who are either experiencing health, 

financial problems, or loss of loved ones.  

 

 We had a big turnout at our last corporate communion, and the breakfast at Black 

Bear Dinner restaurant was great. If you missed out, I hope you will join us at the next 

corporate communion mass and breakfast. 

  
 Our next major event is the warm clothing drive on the January 18 and 19, 2025, at all the 

weekend masses.  Mark your calendar for the following upcoming events: 

 

1. Men’s Retreat: Friday January 24, 2025 – Sunday January 27, 2025. 

2. Ladies Night: Saturday, February 15, 2025, at Pirates Adventure in Buena Park. 

3. Shrove Tuesday, March 4, 2025. 

4. Ash Wednesday March 5, 2025. 

5. Fish Fry starts on Friday March 7, 2025. 

Remain blessed 

Chris Nsor 

  
 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

            Happy New Year 
 

 When the world around us grows dark, the light of Christ can shine as bright as a beacon for 

those who know and love Christ. Jesus is our hope and our joy. 

 

 Happy New Year! I can’t wait to see what the New Year will bring with it. Here is a prayer 

that I would like to share with you. “Father, we surrender this past year and give it up to You. We 

give you our failures, our regrets, and our disappointments, for we have no more use for them. Make 

us now a new people, forgetting what lies behind and pressing on to that which lies ahead of us. 

 

 We give You all our hopes and dreams for the future. Purify them by your Spirit so that our 

wills shall truly reflect Your will for us. 

 

 As we stand on the threshold of another year, encourage us by the power of Your Word, and   

guide us by the power of Your Holy Spirit. Amen.”  

  

With Confidence in God, We Can Walk Boldly Into a New Year 
NSS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

November Meeting 

                               $20.00 

Chris Travers 

(Not Present)  

 

December Meeting 

$30.00 

Thomas Saliba 

(Not Present) 

  

        January Meeting = $40.00 
 

 

   

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

January…a New Month and a New Year…2025! 
 

Saturday, January 4th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in our community. 

 

Wednesday, January 8th, 7 PM 
Council planning meeting, in classroom #7, at St. Irenaeus Elementary school. 

 

Wednesday, January 15th, 6:30PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in the ED Building.  There will be a light meal, prior to the meeting. 

 

Saturday, January 18th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in our community. 

 

January 18th & 19th / all Masses 
WARM CLOTHING DRIVE… please bring CLEAN used blankets, jackets, sweat clothes, sweaters, 

sleeping bags, and all shoes to the patio after all masses. 

 

January 24th-26th 
Mater Dolorosa Men’s Retreat, Sierra Madre.  Contact Carlos Ramirez for further information about 

the event and to attend (714/827-6216). 

 

Stay well and serve well, my Brother 

Knights!  

 

 Paulo Morales 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  
 

  

 The name drawn for the November “Good of the Order” drawing for $20.00 was Chris 

Travers, who was not present. The name drawn for the December “Good of the Order” drawing for 

$30.00 was Thomas Saliba, who was not present. The drawing at the January meeting will be for 

$40.00.  

 

 Dues Statements for 2025 calendar year have been sent out. Get them paid by January 

10th to be eligible for the drawing where the winner will have his 2025 dues refunded. Please note 

that we have another option for dues payment this year, using Zelle.  

 

 In case you did not receive it, please call me as we do not have your correct email address. In 

addition to our $32.00 dues, there are 4 special assessments including Columbian Charities, in the 

amount of $3.65, Culture of Life in the amount of $2.00, Brothers in Financial Difficulty, in the 

amount of $5.00, and Ukraine Relief in the amount of $10.00.  

 

 If you are having financial difficulties in paying your dues, please contact either myself or 

Grand Knight Chris Nsor as we can help you remain a Council Member in good standing. 

 

 Fraternal Activities Survey forms were available at our December meeting and emailed to 

all Council members. Please complete yours and return with your 2025 dues or at the January 

Member Meeting on the 15th, as its data is needed by the Supreme Council for documentation for 

the IRS to maintain 501(c) (3) Charitable Organization status. 

 

 I hope to see you all at our January Member Meeting on the 15th. Please email me if you are 

not receiving Emails from “Knights of Columbus” as we may have a bad email address for you. 

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 
  

  

 

1st “NEW YEAR’S DAY” 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

8th PLANNING MEETING – Rm 7 7:00 PM 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

15th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

18th & 19th WARM CLOTHING DRIVE after Masses 

20th “MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY” 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th – 26th MEN’S RETREAT – Mater Dolorosa Retreat Center 

31st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

 

  

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

5th PLANNING MEETING – Rm 7 7:00 PM 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

14th “VALENTINE’S DAY” 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30 AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

15th LADIES NIGHT – at Pirates Adventure 7:30 PM 

17th “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” Observed 

19th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

22nd WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cirilo Diaz     David Dunn     Bill Serb PGK     Rolly Arenz DD, PGK     Mike Mercer 

Don Gargiulo PGK     David Donovan     Curtis Fuller     PaulNewman     Tom Cramp 

David Skorupinski     Jorge Rodriguez     David Hallum     Bill Mead     Ben Aragon 

Jesse Manansala     Rick Tkach PGK     Tommy Tran     Paulo Morales     Anthony Uy 

Gus Wahhab     Chris Nsor GK     Rob Johnson     Mark McEniry FIC 

 

 



 

 

 

 

My dear Brothers! 

 

 Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!  2025 is a Jubilee year.  Jubilee Years have occurred 

every 25 years since the first Jubilee Year was declared in 1300 by Pope Boniface VIII.  The theme 

of the Jubilee Year 2025 is “Pilgrims of Hope”. 

 

 Saint Francis de Sales says, “Hope is the opposite of fear. It is serious to feel separated from 

God; we grow timid and weak. As a ship is tossed about in a tempest, without sailor or pilot, heading 

for shipwreck wherever the wind carries it, so it is with our little boat that lacks hope, but I would 

want us to weep when we lose sight of God. May Jesus come to bring help when we are 

overwhelmed with fear.” 

 

 We often use wish and hope interchangeably.  While wish can be the desire for something 

fantastical, Hope holds the promise that what we hope for may actually come to fruition.  And 

therefore our Hope in the Lord is an anchor for our little boat and we pray that Christ is present in 

our little boat and calming the tempest as he was with the Disciples. 

 

 In Romans 4:18, St. Paul describes Abraham’s faith as “hoping against hope” and says that 

Abraham continues to believe in God’s promises even when all seems hopeless. I love this phrase, 

and when I am faced with seemingly insurmountable challenges or things in my life that I cannot 

control, I remember this phrase and hope in the Lord while continuing to move forward as best I can. 

 

 At our Corporate Communion in December, Father Vargas described the Knights of 

Columbus as a “Family of brothers”.  It was a beautiful reminder of why we are Knights and why we 

serve and pray for each other and our community.   It is an honor and a grace to serve next to each of 

you. 

 

 In our great Liturgical Calendar that I like to speak of we have our Coat Drive, Fish Fry, 

Ladies Night, Exemplification of new members all coming up.  We have a Pancake Breakfast 

coming up.  We have 4th Degree Exemplification coming up as well and if you are interested in 

becoming a 4th degree Knight, please reach out to Brother Bobby Velasquez soon. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Chancellor 

dadunn528@yahoo.com 



 

 

 The 28th of December was the “Feast of the Holy Innocents”. The Knights processed from La 

Habra City Hall to “Our Lady of Guadalupe”, mass was celebrated after the procession. The feast is in 

remembrance of the massacre of young children in Bethlehem by King Herod the great in his attempt 

to kill the infant Jesus. 

 

 January brings many marches for lives all over the country. Please pray for the unborn and 

moms so abortion can be ended. 

 

Peace in Christ 

 

 

  

 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman                                                Aborted (killed) via saline ijection 

                                                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

        

                        

 

WHY SUCH JOY AND SORROW? 
By 

  

 

 

 A few years ago on the Men’s Retreat at Mater Dolorosa, my packet included a holy card 

entitled “Devotion to the Seven Sorrows of Mary.” I began saying the simple prayer on the back, and 

I have continued to say it almost daily. It is so simple yet so profound! 

 

 Everyone will have their own thoughts while moving through this prayer. I have come to see 

the incredible unconditional love and faith of Mary. Please walk with me as I share my personal 

reflections. 

  

 Sorrow #1. The Prophecy of Simeon. We are told to say 1 Hail Mary and reflect. (I have 

come to pray for all my Jewish family members (daughter-in-law and 2 grandsons) and my beloved 

Jewish friends and acquaintances over the years.) 

 

 Sorrow #2. The Flight into Egypt. Again, we say 1 Hail Mary and reflect. (I have come to 

pray for all the People of God persecuted throughout 1/3 of the world, all migrants and immigrants, 

all displaced persons living outside their countries and those on the streets.) 

 

  Sorrow #3. The Loss of the Child Jesus in the Temple. Say 1 Hail Mary and reflect. (I pray 

for my children who have left the Church and innocent children who are abused through Human 

Trafficking, etc.) 

 

 Sorrow #4. Jesus and Mary meet on the Way to Calvary. 1 Hail Mary and reflection. (I 

reflect on Mary’s incredible love and devotion to Jesus and to all of us. My devotion to Mother Mary 

deepens.) 

  

 Sorrow #5. The Crucifixion and Death of Jesus. 1 Hail Mary and reflection. (I join my 

prayers with the mass said that day by Bishop Robert Barron and other priests and those devoted to 

St. Joseph, patron of the dying, for those who die this day.) 

 

 Sorrow #6. Jesus is Laid in Mary’s arms. 1 Hail Mary and reflection. (I pray for consolation 

and special grace for all in the funeral ministry, even those called to minister in wars and natural 

disasters.) 

 

[Continued on Next Page]  

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

Continued]      
 
 Sorrow #7. The Burial of Jesus. 1 Hail Mary and reflection. (I pray for all buried that day, 

the grieving families, all in celebrating the lives of the deceased, including priests, servers, 

sacristans, lectors, cantors, musicians, those who eulogize their lives, etc.) 

 

 Now for the joyful news, Seven Graces promised us by Mary to St. Bridget: 

 

1. I will grant peace to their families. 

 

2. They will be enlightened about the divine mysteries. 

 

3. I will console them in their pains and I will accompany them in their work. 

 

4. I will give them as much as they ask for as long as it does not oppose the adorable will of my  

      divine Son or the sanctification of their souls. 

 

5. I will defend them in their spiritual battles with the infernal enemy and I will protect them at 

every       instant of their lives. 

 

6. I will visibly help them at the moment of their death; they will see the face of their Mother. 

 

7. I have obtained (this grace) from my divine Son, that those who propagate this devotion to my 

                tears and dolors, will be taken directly from this earthly life to eternal happiness 

since all their         sins will be  forgiven and my Son and I will be their eternal consolation 

and joy. 

 

THE END 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Sean Kennedy 1/1 Chris Travers 1/3 Jerry Baldwin 1/5 

Bobby Velasquez PGK Fr. Binh Nguyen 1/10 Horacio Castro 1/13 

Mario Santos 1/18 Jorge Rodriguez 1/22 Benjamin Servin 1/22 

Fr. Frederick Atentar 1/23 Daniel Dato-On 1/26 Fr. Rome Ascan 1/29 

Benito Miranda 1/30                    Steve Pohl 1/30  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Walking with Mom’s Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night Bill Serb PGK – serbthr3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Christmas Party Chairman David Dunn – Dadunn528@yahoo.com 252-3588(C) 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Dadunn528@yahoo.com
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


